

HEATHFIELD SCHOOLS' PARTNERSHIP 21st June 2019















Heathfield Juniors

Dear Parents

As part of this year's reporting arrangements we are introducing a Summer Parents' Evening. The evening will be a chance to look at the children's work and their classroom, followed by a consultation with the class teacher. The discussion will focus on the End of Year Report which parents will take away at the end of the meeting.

The Parents' Evening dates are as follows:

Infants: 10 July 4-7pm and 11th July 3.30-5.30pm Juniors 9th July 3.40pm-5.40 and 10th July 4-7pm

The on-line booking system for the infants will open on Monday 24th June. The Junior appointment sheets will be on the entrance step from Wednesday 26th June.

Start your week with a song! Come along to the Infant hall every Monday morning for 20 minutes of singing with parents, children and staff. Mr Speck will lead a session of popular songs for everyone, and also teach you a thing or two about good vocal technique! Arrive around 8.25am ready to sing at 8.30am. There is no need to have any singing experience and no need to sing a solo (unless you want to!). Toddlers and younger siblings are also welcome to join.

Please note that you are responsible for supervising your child during this time, and you must accompany them for drop-off in the playground ready for the start of the day as normal. See you there!



2k Park Run Every Sunday

The fun 2K park run is held every Sunday at Hanworth Air Parcs. 9am start. If you have not done so already and would like to join in this great junior exercise fun run please register (takes a very short time and involves just an email address) please do so and print your bar code for the event which must be shown at the finish of each run. All children can take part up to the age of 14. www.parkrun.org.uk/hanworth-juniors/

Travelling to School

As a school, we promote healthy, sustainable travel. We therefore encourage our pupils to walk/cycle/scooter to school whenever possible, or you could park away from the school and walk to the school entrance, as Cobbett Road gets very congested and can be dangerous for our pupils. Parking Enforcement Officers patrol areas around the school entrance intermittently to ensure parents are parking legally and safely. If they find cars parked illegally, they will issue fines of up to £60. Please therefore abide to parking restrictions, such as avoiding driveways and yellow lines etc.

Absence Reporting

When reporting your child absent please contact the school on the morning of absence on 020 8894 3525 option 1. Alternatively you can send an email to: office@heathfield-jun.richmond.sch.uk.

Telephone: 020 8894 3525 jun.richmond.sch.uk

FAX: 020 8893 4073

E-mail: info@heathfield-

Website: www.heathfieldschoolspartnership.org

Wrist band attendance competition

To reward 100% attendance, we are running a competition for the last half term of this school year. Children can collect different colour wristbands for every week they have 100% attendance.

Bugsy Malone

Our year 6 students are very excited for this year's production of Bugsy Malone.

Tickets costing £1.50 each, will be available for performance on Tuesday 16th or Wednesday 17th July at 19.00.

An allocation of 4 tickets will be available per family and any spare will be sold at a later date.

Personal Property

Please ensure all bikes and scooters are taken home each day. Unfortunately, items that are left overnight attract youngsters into the school grounds. We must protect the school property by using as many deterrents as possible. As you know, we provide storage for bikes and scooters to be left during school hours, but these are left at your own risk and we encourage you to ensure they are locked.

Thank you for your co-operation.

PTA Weekly Update

We would like to thank everyone who brought in donations for the fair and those who have signed up to volunteer. We still need volunteers for the end of the fair, so if you are able to help out it would be greatly appreciated. If you are able to donate Nut Free cakes, please bring them tomorrow. It promises to be a fantastic day so please come and join in all the fun from 12.00-15.00.

Kneller Hall

On Wednesday 19th June, 39 children from Year 3-5 visited Kneller Hall to attend the Royal Military School of Music for the annual Children's Concert. The children enjoyed music from Jurassic Park, Aladdin, The Lion King and a wind band arrangement of Baby Shark! The event finished with all children and teachers on their feet dancing. Everyone had a fantastic time celebrating the arts. Once again our children behaved impeccably and were fantastic ambassadors for the Heathfield Federation.



Spanish Day

Diary Dates

To celebrate the children's hard work this year in their Spanish lessons they took part in all sorts of linguistic and cultural activities to support their learning, led by our Spanish visitors. Children wore red and yellow (the colours of the Spanish flag).



22nd June Summer Fair 28th June Year 3 Crane Park Visit 1 - 5 July Art Week 4th July Year 3 Photographs 7th July Park Run 9th July Parents Evening and School Reports 15.30 – 17.30 Parents Evening and School Reports 16.00 – 19.00 10 July 12th July Sports Day starting at 12.30 – 3.15 16th July Year 6 Production of Bugsy Malone

17th July
Year 6 Production of Bugsy Malone
18th July
Sports Day Reserve – starting time 12.45 – 3.15
19th July
Last day of school before Summer Holidays